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AT A GLANCE
� The FORT LEAVENWORTH LAMP WILL NOT

PUBLISH THE WEEK OF CHRISTMAS but returns
with the 2024 Year in Review in the Jan. 2, 2025 issue.
The Lamp staff wishes the Fort Leavenworth commu-
nity a happy and safe holiday season.

� See page A4 for the RELIGIOUS HOLIDAY
SERVICES SCHEDULE.

� Pictures are due by Dec. 19 for the Fort Leaven-
worth Frontier Heritage Communities LIGHT UP THE
HOLIDAY DECORATING CONTEST. E-mail sub-

missions to kwinsand@tmo.com. Winners will be an-
nounced Dec. 23. Decorations should be removed by
Jan. 15. 

� FAMILY OPEN SWIM is offered for free during
winter break from 1-3 p.m. Dec. 20 and 27, and from 1-
5 p.m. Dec. 21, 22, 28 and 29 at BERNSTEIN MEMO-
RIAL POOL in Harney Sports Complex. The pool will
be closed for regular cleaning Jan. 2-14.

� The FORT LEAVENWORTH COMMISSARY

HAS SHORTENED HOURS on Christmas Eve and
New Year’s Eve, open 9 a.m. to 5 p.m., and will be closed
Christmas and New Year’s Day. See the Post Notes sec-
tion for more holiday hours information.

� The American Red Cross BLOOD DRIVE is 9
a.m. to 1 p.m. Jan. 8 at Munson Army Health Center.
Call 1-800-REDCROSS or visit RedCrossBlood.org and
enter Fort Leavenworth to schedule an appointment.

� See the POST NOTES (B section) for more infor-
mation on upcoming events.

Volunteers support Wreaths Across America
mission to ‘remember, honor, teach’

Photo by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth Lamp

Alisabeth Snow, Darchell Sloan and Geree McClendon, charter members of the Xi Zeta Sigma chapter of Sigma Gamma Rho service sorority, look for gravesites that
still need to be covered with wreaths during the Wreaths Across America observance Dec. 14 at Fort Leavenworth National Cemetery. Volunteers placed wreaths at
about  9,000 gravesites and were asked to say the names on the gravestone aloud when placing the wreaths to reinforce Wreaths Across America's mission to "re-
member the fallen, honor those who serve and teach the next generation the value of freedom.” See page A5 for more images from the event.

Soldiers receive dose of holiday
cheer with free food baskets

Photo by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth Lamp

Sgt. Anthony Santos, Religious Support Office, and Spc. David Gomes, Head-
quarters, Midwest Joint Regional Correctional Facility (Corrections), help load
ham, sides, rolls and dessert for a fellow soldier during the distribution of holiday
food baskets Dec. 17 at the Fort Leavenworth Commissary.

by Melanie Libby/Fort Leavenworth Lamp Intern

Volunteers gathered at the Fort Leaven-
worth Commissary Dec. 17 to prepare and
handout holiday food baskets filled with
groceries for soldiers and their families.

This event was coordinated by the Reli-
gious Support Office, and it was supported
by volunteers from groups such as Associa-
tion of the U.S. Army, Fort Leavenworth
Spouses’ Club, Sergeant Audie Murphy
Club and Combined Arms Center and Gar-
rison Command Teams. 

Volunteers gathered at the Commissary
at 8 a.m. to assemble the grocery items,
which were passed out later that afternoon
to 100 soldiers, who were selected by their
command teams with the majority being of
lower enlisted rank.

Chaplain (Maj.) Christopher Weinrich,
Garrison plans/operations chaplain, led the
event for the second time, noting that he
was able to see the impact this event had on

both the volunteers and the recipients. 
“Everybody loves to help out soldiers,

and I think it just brings holiday and
Christmas cheer to everybody,” Weinrich
said. 

The holiday food distribution was made
possible through offerings from the chapel
community, as well as from the donations
of shoppers at the Commissary. 

“For our chapel communities, we give
offerings during chapel services and pro-
grams, and many times, the people that go
to the service, they want to give money to
honor God, but also to reach the Fort Leav-
enworth community, and this is one of the
more practical ways that we, as a Religious
Support Office, as a chaplain team, can do
that,” Weinrich said.

Within each holiday food basket, recip-
ients found ham, fruits, vegetables, Hawai-
ian rolls and frozen pie to have for their

SEE HOLIDAY FOOD BASKETS| A4



Lt. Gen. Milford H. Beagle Jr. Commanding General
Col. Duane Mosier Garrison Commander
Scott Gibson Public Affairs Officer
George Marcec Command Information Officer

Fort Leavenworth Lamp Staff
Prudence Siebert Editor

ftlvlampeditor@gmail.com
Melanie Libby Intern

FMWR Advertising Staff
Mary Manago Marketing Director

mary.f.manago.naf@army.mil, 913-684-1702

FORT LEAVENWORTH LAMP
PU B L ISH E D FOR TH E COM M U N ITY OF FORT LEAVE NWORTH,  KANSAS

The  Fort Leavenworth Lamp is an authorized publication for members of
the U.S. Army. Contents of the Fort Leavenworth Lamp are not necessarily offi-
cial views of, or endorsed by, the U.S. Government, Department of Defense, De-
partment of the Army, or the U.S. Army Combined Arms Center and Fort
Leavenworth. It is published weekly by the Fort Leavenworth Garrison Public
Affairs Office,  Fort Leavenworth, Kansas 66027, commercial telephone number
913-684-5267 (DSN prefix 552).

Everything advertised in the Fort Leavenworth Lamp shall be made available
for purchase, use or patronage without regard to race, color, religion, sex, na-
tional origin, age, marital status, physical handicap, political affiliation, or any
other nonmerit factor on the purchaser, user or patron.

If a violation of this equal opportunity policy by an advertiser is confirmed,
the printer shall refuse to print advertising from that source until the violation
is corrected.

All editorial content of the Fort Leavenworth Lamp is prepared, edited, pro-
vided and approved by the Fort Leavenworth Garrison Public Affairs Office.
The appearance of advertising in this publication, including inserts or supple-
ments, does not constitute an endorsement by the Department of the Army of
the products or services advertised.

The Fort Leavenworth Lamp editorial office is in Room 221G, 290 Grant
Ave., Fort Leavenworth, Kan., phone number 913-684-LAMP/526. For submis-
sion information, contact the command information officer at 913-684-1718,
or e-mail the editor at ftlvlampeditor@gmail.com.

The Fort Leavenworth Lamp advertising office is in the Family and Morale,
Welfare and Recreation Marketing and Commericial Sponsorship Office in the
Resiliency Center at 600 Thomas Ave, Fort Leavenworth, Kan. E-mail
mary.f.manago.naf@army.mil or call 913-684-1702.

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 19, 2024     FORT LEAVENWORTH LAMPA2

by American Red Cross of
Greater Kansas City and
Northwest Missouri Chapter
Press Release

KANSAS CITY, MIS-
SOURI — The holidays are
a wonderful time to get
everyone together. Unfor-
tunately, this time of year
can also mean a greater risk
of a fire in someone’s
home. 

This holiday season, the
American Red Cross of
Greater Kansas City and
Northwest Missouri en-
courages everyone to fol-
low simple steps to prevent
home fires from holiday
decorations. 

“December is the peak
time for home fires involv-
ing candles and holiday
decorations,” said JoAnn
Woody, executive director
of the Red Cross of Greater
Kansas City and Northwest
Missouri. “Help protect
your family by using bat-
tery-operated candles and
practicing your two-
minute escape plan with
everyone in your house-
hold.”

Holiday decorating
safety tips

If you must use candles,
keep them away from any-
thing that could burn, and
place them out of reach of
pets and children. Never
leave burning candles unat-
tended.

Check all holiday light
cords to ensure they aren’t
frayed or broken. Don’t
string too many strands of
lights together — no more
than three per extension
cord. 

Ensure outside decora-
tions are for outdoor use,
and fasten lights securely to
your home or trees. If using
hooks or nails outside,
make sure they are insu-
lated to avoid an electrocu-
tion or fire hazard.

If buying an artificial
tree, look for a fire-resistant
label. When putting it up,
keep it away from fireplaces,
radiators and other sources
of heat. Never use electric
lights on metallic trees.

If getting a live tree,
make sure it’s fresh and
keep it watered. To test if
the tree is fresh, bend the
needles up and down to
make sure no needles fall
off.

Don’t light the fireplace
if hanging stockings or
other decorations on the
mantel.

Install smoke alarms on
every level of the home and
outside each sleeping area.
Test them once a month
and replace the batteries at
least once a year. If you can-
not afford to purchase
smoke alarms or are physi-
cally unable to install one,
the Red Cross may be able
to help. Contact your local
Red Cross for help:
https://www.redcross.org/
find-your-local-chapter.
html.

Follow these safety tips
and visit https://www.red-
cross.org/get-help/how-to-

prepare-for-emergencies/
ty pes-of-emergencies/
fire.html for more informa-
tion. You can also down-
load the free Red Cross
Emergency app by search-
ing “American Red Cross”
in app stores.

Home fire campaign
save lives

Since October 2014, the
Red Cross Home Fire Cam-
paign, working with com-
munity partners, has saved
at least 2,246 lives by edu-
cating families about fire
safety, helping them create
escape plans and installing

free smoke alarms in high-
risk areas across the coun-
try. To learn more about the
campaign and how you can
get involved, visit https://
www.redcross.org/get-help/
how-to-prepare-for-emer-
gencies/types-of-emergen-
cies/fire/prevent-home-fire.
html.

About the American
Red Cross

The American Red Cross
shelters, feeds and provides
comfort to victims of disas-
ters, supplies about 40 per-
cent of the nation’s blood,
teaches skills that save lives,

distributes international
humanitarian aid, and sup-
ports veterans, military
members and their families.
The Red Cross is a non-
profit organization that de-
pends on volunteers and
the generosity of the Amer-
ican public to deliver its
mission. For more informa-
tion, visit https://www.red-
cross.org/ or
https://www.redcross.org/cr
uz-roja.html, or follow  on
social media.

Red Cross offers tips for how to avoid
home fires this holiday season

Leaders wish all a safe, enjoyable holiday
by Garrison Commander Col.
Duane Mosier and Garrison
Command Sgt. Maj. Vanessa
Sun

Happy Holidays to all of
our soldiers, civilians, con-
tractors, family and friends! 

This is the time of year
when we give thanks for the
blessings of our freedom and the bounty
we share with friends and families.

As we step into this holiday season of
joy and celebration with our families
and friends, let's not forget that this fes-
tive period, unfortunately, often sees a
rise in accidents and mishaps. 

So, as you make the most of this time
to catch up with loved ones or relax dur-
ing the long weekends, we urge you to
keep an eye out for each other. 

Let's empower ourselves to make
wise choices and take careful steps to
prevent unnecessary loss of life.

For those planning on attending or
hosting holiday gatherings where alco-

hol will be served, it's essential to have
a plan in place. Not having a plan could
lead to dangerous situations, such as
drinking and driving or getting into a
vehicle with an impaired driver. Your
plan should include appointing a des-
ignated driver, handing your keys to the
host, or abstaining from alcohol if
you're driving. As a host, it's important
to offer non-alcoholic options and pri-
oritize your guests’ safety.

We are proud to be part of U.S.
Army Garrison Fort Leavenworth, and
we cannot express our gratitude for all
you do for our soldiers, their families,
and our Army civilians. 

Have a safe and enjoyable holiday!

SENIOR
LEADERS’ 
MESSAGE
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Scholarships for military children

by Mike Perron/ Defense Commissary Agency
Public Affairs Specialist

FORT GREGG-ADAMS, Virginia –
Fisher House Foundation’s Scholarships for
Military Children program is accepting ap-
plications for academic year 2025-2026
now through Feb. 12, 2025.

The program, entering its 25th year, rec-
ognizes the contributions of military fami-
lies to the readiness of America’s fighting
force and celebrates the commissary’s role
in enhancing military quality of life.

Fisher House Foundation, a nonprofit

organization dedicated to helping service
members, veterans and their families, ad-
ministers the program. The program has
awarded more than $24,126,000 in scholar-
ships over the last 24 years, selected from a
pool of more than 123,270 applicants.

For scholarship year 2025-26, Fisher
House Foundation will award 500 scholar-
ship grants of $2,000 each. The selection
process will begin immediately following
the application deadline.

“With Scholarships for Military Chil-
dren headed into its 25th year, it remains an

honor and a pleasure for us at the Defense
Commissary Agency to partner with a
foundation so dedicated to the military
community and families,” said Todd
Heasley, DeCA’s scholarships program liai-
son. “It is a true blessing to see the invest-
ment in military children toward their
ultimate success.”

Funding for the program comes from
commissary business partners and other
contributions to Fisher House Foundation
designated specifically for scholarship pro-
grams.

“As a military veteran and an Army fa-
ther, I understand firsthand the sacrifices
these incredible young people make and the
determination they show in building their
futures,” said Marshall Banks, Fisher House
Foundation director of community rela-
tions. “Thanks to the generosity of our
donors and the support of our partners at
the Defense Commissary Agency, this pro-
gram has a profound impact on the lives of
students and military families each year.”

Selection qualifications are straightfor-
ward. Requirements include completing
the application; submission of the student’s
official transcript indicating a minimum
cumulative GPA of 3.0 or above on a 4.0
scale for high school applicants, or college
transcript indicating a cumulative mini-
mum GPA of 2.5 or above on a 4.0 scale for
students already enrolled in college; and a
500-word essay. The subject of this year’s
essay is listed at the militaryscholar.org
website under “Scholarships for Military
Children,” or at https://www.fisherhouse.
org/programs/scholarship-programs/
scholarships-for-military-children/.

Eligibility for the program is determined
using the Defense Enrollment Eligibility
Reporting System database. Applicants
should ensure that they, as well as their
sponsor, are enrolled in the DEERS data-
base and have a current military dependent
ID card. The applicant must also be plan-
ning to attend or already be attending an
accredited college or university, full time, in
the fall of 2025 or be enrolled in a program
of studies designed to transfer directly into

a four-year program.
Applicants who are awarded a full schol-

arship to attend a college or university or
receive an appointment to one of the serv-
ice academies or affiliated preparatory
schools are not eligible to receive funds
from this program. A full scholarship is
usually defined as one that provides for
payment of tuition, books, lab fees and
other expenses.

All rules and requirements for the Schol-
arships for Military Children program, as
well as links to frequently asked questions
are available at https://www.fisherhouse.
org/programs/scholarship-programs/.

“Our partnership with Fisher House
Foundation represents more than just a col-
laboration — it’s a commitment to military
families' futures,” said Command Master
Chief Mario Rivers, senior enlisted advisor
to the DeCA director. “This scholarship
program doesn’t just offer financial aid; it
opens doors for military children to pursue
their academic dreams. 

“I’ve seen firsthand how these opportu-
nities transform lives, and I strongly en-
courage every eligible military family to
apply,” Rivers added. “This program truly
embodies our dedication to supporting
service members beyond their active duty
— it’s an investment in the next generation
of leaders.”

Fisher House Foundation also has a free,
easy-to-use custom scholarship search en-
gine tailored to military families called
“Scholarships for Service.” It’s available for
both mobile devices and desktop comput-
ers at https://www.fisherhouse.org/pro-
grams/scholarship-programs/.

Charity Navigator, a non-profit that as-
sesses the cost-effectiveness and overall
health of charity programs through com-
prehensive ratings, has rated Fisher House
Foundation four out of four stars and a
perfect score of 100 points. The foundation
also remains one of only four military and
veteran organizations with an A+ rating
from CharityWatch and received the 2024
Candid Platinum Seal for Transparency
again this year.

Fisher House Foundation accepting
applications for 2025-26 academic year

Santa to ride in DES
Holiday Parade

by Fort Leavenworth Garrison Public Affairs Office

The Directorate of Emergency Services Holi-
day Parade is set to bring holiday cheer to Fort
Leavenworth from 2-5 p.m. Dec. 19.

The parade will follow the route shown in
the map below and will feature a visit from
Santa and his elves on a DES-themed sleigh. 

Come out and show your holiday joy with
the Best Hometown in The Army!
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Holiday food baskets (continued from Page A1)

holiday dinners. 
Volunteer Sgt. Anthony Santos, RSO,

shared that this was his 12th time working
with a holiday grocery distribution. 

“This is what we do every year. This, I
would say, would happen no matter what,”
Santos said. 

Of the 100 soldiers receiving the holiday
food baskets, 70 of them were from the
Army Corrections Brigade.

“It really does feel good for all of us
when we can give back to the soldiers,” said
Spc. David Gomes, Headquarters, Midwest
Joint Regional Correctional Facility Battal-
ion (Corrections), who helped distribute
the food baskets as soldiers arrived to pick
them up at the Commissary loading dock.
“I’ve also been on the receiving side. I re-
ceived a basket last month (during the
Thanksgiving food distribution), and hon-
estly it does feel good knowing that the unit

really cares for us. They’re showing that
they care for us individually and just as a
group as a whole.”

As a bonus, KC Wolf visited the Com-
missary during the distribution to add to
the merriment.

“This one here is a little bit different be-
cause the KC Chiefs reached out and said,
‘Hey, we want to do something,’” Weinrich
said. 

Throughout the celebration of giving,
KC Wolf was seen walking around the
Commissary, taking pictures with recipi-
ents, volunteers and Commissary employ-
ees. 

“It’s kind of a big handshake between
the U.S. military and the Kansas City Chiefs
to do a community partnership event,”
Weinrich said. “And plus, I mean, who
doesn’t want to see KC Wolf?”

Photos by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth Lamp

ABOVE: Fort Leavenworth Fire and Emergency Services Firefighters James Rush
and Joe Mrus high-five KC Wolf as he zooms past them during the holiday food
basket distribution event Dec. 17 at the Fort Leavenworth Commissary. Members
of the Fort Leavenworth Fire Department helped with the distribution and offered
their firetruck as a backdrop for photos with KC Wolf.
LEFT: Kansas City Chiefs mascot KC Wolf visits Sgt. 1st Class Tyler Henderson,
Religious Support Office, and other soldiers and organization volunteers helping
distribute holiday food baskets Dec. 17 at the Fort Leavenworth Commissary load-
ing dock.

Parkville wounded warrior honored with adapted home
by Helping a Hero/Dan Rene
Communications

Parkville, Missouri — A
heartwarming welcome
home ceremony was con-
ducted Dec. 17 for retired
Spc. Robert Buck, a deco-
rated Army combat engi-
neer and wounded warrior,
at his new specially adapted
home in Parkville, Missouri. 

The event, hosted by the
Texas-based nonprofit
Helping a Hero, celebrated
Buck’s service, sacrifice and
resilience as he moved into
his new home.

Family, friends, veterans
and community members
gathered to honor Buck’s
journey. He sustained life-
altering injuries in a 2005
IED attack in Mosul, Iraq,
and has demonstrated re-
markable resilience and a
dedication to serving others
through his volunteer work
on behalf of fellow veterans.

Buck enlisted in the
Army to defend America
from terrorism. He became
a combat engineer and
completed basic training at
Fort Leonard Wood, Mis-
souri. In October 2004,
Buck deployed to Mosul,
Iraq, where he performed
the often-deadly job of
route clearance and deto-
nating IEDs. On May 22,
2005, his Humvee struck an
IED, killing two fellow sol-
diers and leaving Buck with
burns on almost half of his
body. Miraculously, he sur-
vived.

After undergoing count-
less surgeries at Brooke
Army Medical Center at
Fort Sam Houston, Texas,
Buck retired in 2006. De-
spite his injuries, which af-
fect his mobility, he has
continued to dedicate him-
self to helping others. He
and his wife, Janie, moved
back to Kansas City, where
Buck reconnected with his
battle buddy, Army veteran
Vinnie Morales. Morales,
who served five tours of
duty in the Army, was in the
convoy during the attack

that injured Buck.
Morales founded the

Veteran’s Community Proj-
ect, which builds tiny
homes for veterans strug-
gling with addiction and
homelessness. Inspired by
Buck’s spirit of service,
Morales nominated him for
a Helping a Hero home.

Meredith Iler, founder of
the Helping a Hero Homes
Program, shared her admi-
ration for Buck.

“Robert Buck embodies
the courage, resilience and
service we strive to honor
through our program,” she
said. “This home is more
than bricks and mortar —
it’s a symbol of gratitude for
his sacrifice and a commit-
ment to ensuring he has the
tools to thrive. Together, we
are changing lives and
showing our heroes that
America stands with them.”

Helping a Hero, a non-
profit dedicated to provid-
ing specially adapted homes
for severely wounded veter-
ans, has helped more than
200 heroes in 27 states re-
build their lives with acces-
sible housing. These homes
are customized to meet
each recipient’s unique
needs, offering independ-
ence and comfort.

Buck’s new home was
made possible through
Helping a Hero’s mission,
supported by donors, com-
munity members and na-
tional initiatives, such as the
100 Homes Challenge.
Spearheaded by Johnny
Morris, founder of Bass Pro
Shops, this initiative pledges
25 percent of the cost for
the next 100 homes, invit-
ing individuals and busi-
nesses to join in honoring
post-9/11 wounded war-
riors.

The holiday-themed
welcome home ceremony
had a festive atmosphere,
with attendees dressed in
Christmas attire and bring-
ing gift cards to welcome
Robert and Janie to their
new home. The couple had

learned of the home’s com-
pletion at a Bass Pro Shops
Christmas party Dec. 12,
where Helping a Hero and
Morris surprised them with
the announcement.

Buck expressed his grat-
itude during the ceremony.

“This is more than a
house — it’s a place where

we can create new memo-
ries, heal and build a fu-
ture,” he said. “We’re
overwhelmed by the kind-
ness and generosity of
everyone who came to-
gether to make this dream
come true.”

In addition to building
adapted homes, Helping a

Hero offers programs like
marriage and caregiver re-
treats, recreational activi-
ties, and emergency needs
grants. This holistic ap-
proach helps veterans and
their families navigate the
challenges of life after serv-
ice.

To learn more about

Helping a Hero,
visit https://helpingahero.
org/. 

Wounded warriors in
need of adaptive housing
are also encouraged to
apply for the program
through the website.

RELIGIOUS HOLIDAY SCHEDULE 
POST CHAPELS

SPECIAL SERVICES
TIME/DATE
9 a.m. Jan. 11 Chapel Decorations Restoration Event 

JEWISH SERVICES 
6 p.m. Dec. 20 Jewish Service (Pioneer Chapel) 

Hanukkah (25 DEC 24 – 02 JAN 25) ***Please call the RSO for details 

CATHOLIC- PIONEER CHAPEL 

9:30 a.m. Dec. 22 Fourth Sunday of Advent Mass
4 p.m. Dec. 24 Christmas Eve Mass (Pioneer Chapel)
9:30 a.m. Dec. 29 The Holy Family- Mass (Frontier Chapel)
Noon Jan. 1 Solemnity of Mary Holy Day of Obligation (Pioneer Chapel)
9:30 a.m. Jan. 5 Epiphany (Frontier Chapel) 

PROTESTANT (LITURGICAL) – MEMORIAL CHAPEL

9:30 a.m. Dec. 22 Fourth Sunday of Advent 

FORT LEAVENWORTH GOSPEL SERVICE - PIONEER CHAPEL

10 a.m. Dec. 22 Fourth Sunday of Advent 
10 a.m. Dec. 29 First Sunday after Christmas

PROTESTANT (CONTEMPORARY 1100) – FRONTIER CHAPEL
11 a.m. Dec. 22 Fourth Sunday of Advent 
5 p.m. Dec. 24 Christmas Eve Candlelight Service (Pioneer Chapel -Contemporary Service)
11 a.m. Dec. 29 First Sunday after Christmas

PROTESTANT (TRADITIONAL 0830) – PIONEER CHAPEL
8:30 a.m. Dec. 22 Fourth Sunday of Advent 
7 p.m. Dec. 24 Christmas Eve Candlelight Service (Pioneer Chapel - Traditional Service)
8:30 a.m. Dec. 29 First Sunday after Christmas

For more information, 
call the Garrison Chaplain’s Office 

at 913-684-2210



FORT LEAVENWORTH LAMP THURSDAY, DECEMBER 19, 2024 A5

MAHC supports
WAA at LNC

by Maria Christina Yager/Munson
Army Health Center Public Affairs
Officer

Col. Jolanda L.J. Walker,
Munson Army Health Center
director, served as master of
ceremonies for Wreaths
Across America Dec. 14 at the
Leavenworth National Ceme-
tery in Leavenworth.

During the ceremony, local
service members representing
each branch of the U.S.
Armed Forces and one repre-
senting Prisoners of War par-
ticipated in a wreath
presentation ceremony.

Following the ceremony,
volunteers set off to place
wreaths on gravestones at the
national cemetery.

Michelle Cebe, WAA loca-
tion coordinator for the Leav-
enworth National Cemetery,
stressed that the purpose of
the event is not to decorate the
cemetery but rather honor
those interred there. She said
that upon placing a wreath at
the base of the gravestone,
volunteers read the name
aloud and rendered a salute.

"This tradition of saying their name
aloud ensures they are not forgotten,”
Walker said during her remarks. “Ren-
dering a salute ensures we continue to
honor them and their service.”

Participants were encouraged to re-
search the name on the grave and see
what they might learn.

Wreaths Across America is conducted
annually nationwide on the second or
third Saturday of December.

Volunteers support Wreaths Across America
mission to ‘remember, honor, teach’

Photo by Maria Christina Yager/Munson Army Health Center Public Affairs 

Col. Jolanda L.J. Walker, Munson Army Health
Center director, places a wreath on a gravesite
Dec. 14 at the Leavenworth National Cemetery
in Leavenworth. Walker served as master of cer-
emonies for LNC Wreaths Across America cere-
mony.

Maj. Max Love, Com-
mand and General
Staff Officer Course
student, and his sons,
4-year-old Rowan and
6-year-old Remy (in
background), place
wreaths on
gravesites as they
and other volunteers
help distribute about
9,000 wreaths for
National Wreaths
Across America Day
Dec. 14 at the Fort
Leavenworth Na-
tional Cemetery. Vol-
unteers were asked
to say the names on
the gravestone aloud
when they placed the
wreaths to reinforce
Wreaths Across
America's mission to
"remember the
fallen, honor those
who serve and teach
the next generation
the value of free-
dom.” 

Photo by Prudence Siebert/Fort
Leavenworth Lamp

Les Crawshaw, com-
mander of VFW Post
1367 in Holton, Kansas,
commands the firing
party as volleys are fired
during the Wreaths
Across America cere-
mony Dec. 14 at the Fort
Leavenworth National
Cemetery. After the cer-
emony, which included
wreath presentations for
each branch of the U.S.
Armed Forces and the
playing of Taps, volun-
teers distributed about
9,000 wreaths on
gravesites in multiple
sections of the ceme-
tery. Different sections
of the cemetery are cov-
ered each year so that
every gravesite (exclud-
ing, with respect, those
with non-Christian sym-
bols indicated on the
gravestones) will be dec-
orated with a wreath at
some point.

Photo by Prudence Siebert/
Fort Leavenworth Lamp

ABOVE: Retired Col.
Michael Sevcik, member
of VFW Post 56 in Leav-
enworth and American
Legion Post 411 in Lans-
ing, plays Taps during
the Wreaths Across
America ceremony Dec.
14 at the Fort Leaven-
worth National Ceme-
tery. Sevcik also
provided the prayer for
the ceremony.

RIGHT: Geree McClen-
don, vice-president of
the Xi Zeta Sigma chap-
ter of Sigma Gamma
Rho service sorority, and
Darchell Sloan, sorority
charter member, search
with wreaths in tow to
find any uncovered
gravesites while sup-
porting the Wreaths
Across America event
Dec. 14 at the Fort Leav-
enworth National Ceme-
tery.

Photos by Prudence Siebert/
Fort Leavenworth Lamp



Adoptable pets model holiday fashion 

Gracie vs. 
Rebel Kitty

Vote for 

your favorite!

Rebel Kitty

DecemberDueling

Who Wore It Best? 

Gracie

Photos by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth LampWho wore it best? 
Two-year-old Belgian Malinios mix Gracie, LEFT, and 2-year-old tuxedo cat Rebel
Kitty, ABOVE, dress as Christmas elves in the third and final week of the “Who
Wore It Best” duels this season. Both Gracie (still adoptable) and Rebel Kitty
(adoption pending) have already been spayed, vaccinated and microchipped
and are ready for their new homes.

Vote for who wore it best at https://www.facebook.com/FortLeavenworth-
StrayFacility/ or on Instagram, FortLeavenworthStrays, https://www.insta-
gram.com/fortleavenworthstrays/?igsh=MTA2ajdzdzV4a2Rhag%3D%3D.

Results of all of the “Who Wore It Best” matchups will be revealed in January.

Visit www.FLSF.petfinder. com for pet profiles, e-mail fortleavenworthstrayfa-
cility@gmail.com for an adoption application, and call 913-684-4939 for more
information. Military affiliation is not required to adopt from the Fort Leaven-
worth Stray Facility.

The Fort Leavenworth Stray Facility, at 510 Organ Ave., is open 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.
Monday, Wednesday and Friday, and by appointment for pre-approved adopters.
Call 913-684-4939 to schedule an appointment. Holiday hours may vary, so call
to be sure someone is at the facility when you would like to visit.

Volunteers are needed to help cover pet care shifts, walk dogs, clean kennels
and more. Foster homes for adoptable pets are also needed. To apply to volun-
teer with the Fort Leavenworth Stray Facility, enter ZIP code 66027, then search
for “stray animal facility” at https:// vmis.armyfamilywebportal.com/.
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Schedule a blood donation appointment today: 
Download the Blood Donor App | RedCrossBlood.org | 1-800-RED CROSS | 1-800-733-2767 [ 4
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Blood Drive  
Ft. Leavenworth  

Munson Army Health Center  
 

On the First Floor 
550 Pope Ave. 

Fort Leavenworth, KS 66027 
 

Wednesday, January 8, 2025 
9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

 
 
 

Please call 1-800-RED CROSS (1-800-733-2767) or visit RedCrossBlood.org and 
enter: FortLeavenworth to schedule an appointment.  

 

 
Scan to be directed to 

RapidPass® 

Come give Jan. 1-26 to automatically be entered for a 
chance to win an exciting trip for you & a guest to Super 
Bowl LIX in New Orleans! Includes travel, hotel, $1,000 
gift card, pre-game activities & more! Terms apply; visit 

RedCrossBlood.org/SuperBowl.  
 

Scan to schedule 
an appointment. 

USAG LEAVENWORTH SAFETY
OFFICE

PPrProProtProteProtectProtecProtect PPeoPePeopPeoplPeople…PeoplePeople…PPeople…PrPeople…PrevPeople…PrePeople…PrevenPeople…PrevePeople…PreventPeople…Prevent LLoLosLossLoss FY25-05

5 Holiday Safety Tips

01 Be Bright About the Lights
Check your Christmas lights carefully for frayed
wires, cracked sockets or insulation gaps. If in
doubt, throw them out! Better safe than sorry.

Be Cautious with Candles
They look so pretty, but can cause great damage.
Never leave lit candles unattended, and be sure
to blow them out at bedtime.

Be Kid & Pet Friendly
Keep shiny, bite-size decorations out of reach
for Junior & Fido. And remember, live holly,
poinsettia & mistletoe are poisonous if ingested.

Be Prepared for Fires
Whether they're in the fireplace or the kitchen,
have the proper type of extinguisher handy in
case a fire gets out of control.

Be Safe on Ladders
When you drag out the ladder to hang those last
few ornaments, be sure to keep three body parts
in contact with the ladder at all times.

02

03

04

05

USAG LEAVENWORTH

SAFETY GRAM
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JANUARY 25th @1200, 1500, &1800

Sign up with QR code

Take a break from 
the norm and 

show the 
community who is 

BOSS! 
Can you win the 

top prize??

3 mini shows!! 
Perform in all 

or just 1.

Show time with 
largest acts will 

have the 
announcement 

of  “Volunteer of  
the Quarter”

Singing, dancing, magic, instrumental, the possibilities are endless.
Rehearsals and talent approval through MWR BOSS Advisor

Virtual interviews will be held 
through December 6, 2024

Your input really matters, and we appreciate you taking the 
time to be part of this Community Involvement Plan. 
To participate, please contact Carla Avery at 

cavery@contifederal.com or 848-327-4448, who is providing 
environmental contract support to the Army.

Fort Leavenworth's environmental restoration team is 
working to improve our programs and your input is key. 

By sharing your thoughts and concerns in interviews, you'll 
help us create a community involvement plan that benefits 
everyone - both on post and across the surrounding areas. 

We want to hear 
from you!

Interviewee responses will be compiled and any  
information used will be anonymous.
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ARMY COMMUNITY SERVICE
�

EMP�O�MENT 
RE���NESS PRO�R�M 
offers career counseling, job 
search assistance, job referrals, 
and civilian & federal resume 
review. Call to schedule one-on-
one or register for classes. Follow 
us on FB �Fort �eavenwort� 
E�P for �ob announcements. 

�RM� EMER�ENC� 
RE��EF ����� provides 
emer�ency assistance to active 
duty service members, their 
families, and retired service 
members.   

�or emer�ency financial 
assistance during normal dut� 
�ours, call t�e �CS main line, 
and after hours, wee�end or 
holiday, call the �merican �ed 
�ross �all �enter at 1-877-272- 
7337.
Command & Troop training is 
also available upon re�uest. 

F�N�NC��� RE���NESS 
PRO�R�M offers one-on-one
appointments and classes by 
re�uest on topics such as ��P, 
����Continuation Pa�, financial 
counselin� and budgeting for 
major life events �retirement, 
marria�e, divorce, new child, 
illness � more�.

RELOCATION READINESS 
PROGRAM

�n�Processing Brief 
�uesda�s, 9:00�10:00am 
�esilienc� Center, �oom 1�7

OCON�S �evy Brief 
�uesda�s, 10:00�11:00am 
�esilienc� Center, �oom 1�7

�earts �part Bowling
for Families of �eploye� 
Service Mem�ers 
Dec. 7, 12:00�2:00pm 
Strike Zone Bowling Center
*Registration Required

Multi-Cultural Families Friday 
Fun Day- White Elephant 
Holiday Celebration
Dec. 13, 9:30-11:00am 
Resiliency Center, Room 106
*Registration Required

�en�ing Closet
�re you �n�Out-Processin� and 
need essentials�  ��� has 
short-term basic items to help 
you �et by. 

• kitchenware
• cookware
• small appliances

EXCEPTIONAL FAMILY 
MEMBER PROGRAM 

�EFMP� 
*Registration Required for

EFMP events

EFMP Recreational Bowling for 
EFMP Families
Dec. 7, 12:00�2:00pm 
Strike Zone Bowling Center 

EFMP Sensory Story Time     
Dec. 17, 9:30�10:30am 
C��� �ibrar�

SURVIVOR OUTREACH 
SERVICES provides long-term 
support to surviving Families of 
fallen Soldiers.  

SOS Tree Trimming Social 
Dec. 10, 11:30am, Grant Hall, 
BLDG 52, 1 Sherman Drive
Dec. 14, 1-3pm, Resiliency 
Center, Center of Valor & 
Remembrance

Resiliency Center, 600 Thomas Ave, Building 198  ***ACS is closed for lunch from 1130-12:30pm daily**

ARMY VOLUNTEER CORPS 
(AVC) To register for a volunteer 
account or find volunteer 
opportunities visit: https://
vmis.armyfamilywebportal.com
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July 2024 January 2025
S M T W Th F S Holiday/No School Parent/Teacher Confs. S M T W Th F S

1 2 3 4 5 6 Half Day School/No Preschool Early Dismissal/Release 1 2 3 4

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 5 6 7 8 9 10 11

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 12 13 14 15 16 17 18

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 July 23 Patton New Parent Meeting - 5:00 PM 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

28 29 30 31 July 24 Elem. & Patton Enrollment A-L 8:30 AM - 3:00 PM 26 27 28 29 30 31

August 2024
July 25 Elem. & Patton Enrollment M-Z  8:30 AM - 3:00 PM

February 2025Aug 8 Elementary New Parent Meeting - 3:00 PM 

S M T W Th F S Aug 12 Patton Parent Know Your School - 9:30 AM- 12:00 PM S M T W Th F S

1 2 3 Aug 12 Elementary Parent Know Your School - 1:00 PM - 3:30 PM 1

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 Aug 13 First Day of School 2 3 4 5 6 7 8

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 Aug 13-22 Kindergarten Half Days 9 10 11 12 13 14 15

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 Aug 23 Parent/Teacher Conferences - 8:00 AM - 3:30 PM - No School 16 17 18 19 20 21 22

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 Aug 26 Kindergarten Full Day Schedule Starts 23 24 25 26 27 28

September 2024
Aug 30 Staff PD Day - No School 

March 2025Sept 2 Labor Day - No School/No Staff 

S M T W Th F S Oct 11 Half Day PD/Half Day Grading - No School S M T W Th F S

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 Oct 14 Columbus Day - No School/No Staff 1

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 Oct 17 Parent/Teacher Conferences - 8:00 AM - 7:00 PM - No School 2 3 4 5 6 7 8

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 Oct 18 Parent/Teacher Conferences - 8:00 AM - 12:00 PM - No School 9 10 11 12 13 14 15

22 23 24 2 26 27 28 Nov 11 Veterans Day - No School/No Staff 16 17 18 19 20 21 22

29 30 Nov 27-29 Thanksgiving Break - No School/No Staff 23 24 25 26 27 28 29

October 2024
Dec 19 Half Day of School/Half Day Grading - No Preschool 30 31

Dec 20 - Jan 3 Winter Break - No School

April 2025S M T W Th F S Jan 6 Staff PD Day - No School

1 2 3 4 5 Jan 7 First Day Back for Students S M T W Th F S

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 Jan 20 Martin Luther King Jr. Day - No School/No Staff 1 2 3 4 5

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 Jan 31 Parent/Teacher Conf - 8:00 AM - 3:30 PM - No School 6 7 8 9 10 11 12

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 Feb 17 Presidents' Day - No School/No Staff 13 14 15 16 17 18 19

27 28 29 30 31 Mar 14 Half Day PD/Half Day Grading - No School 20 21 22 23 24 25 26

November 2024
Mar 17-21 Spring Break - No School/No Staff 27 28 29 30

April 18 No School/No Staff 

May 2025S M T W Th F S May 15 PJH 9th Grade Graduation 

1 2 May 16 Half Day PD/Half Day Grading - No School S M T W Th F S

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 May 23 Last Day for Students - 1/2 Day of School - No Preschool 1 2 3

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 4 5 6 7 8 9 10

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 11 12 13 14 15 16 17

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 18 19 20 21 22 23 24

December 2024
25 26 27 28 29 30 31

S M T W Th F S

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30 31

Fort Leavenworth USD 207 Board Approved: 2/26/2024
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MUNSON NOTES

Visit 

https://www. face-
book. com/munson-

health/ 

for updates and
information.

� MEDICAL APPOINTMENT
CHECK-IN: Please arrive 15 minutes prior
to your appointment to complete any re-
quired paperwork and bring the following
items: DoD ID card; list of current medica-
tions including over-the-counter meds, vi-
tamins, and supplements; any relevant
paperwork or forms; and a list of questions
or concerns. If you are not able to make
your scheduled appointment, call the ap-
pointment line at (913) 684-6250 to cancel. 

� Munson Army Health Center is look-
ing for volunteers to join the PATIENT
AND FAMILY PARTNERSHIP COUN-
CIL. Volunteers can be active-duty, active-
duty family members, retirees or retiree
family members. The PFPC meets quarterly.
If interested, call 913-684-6211/6127. 

� Munson Army Health Center Phar-
macy offers patients a variety of OVER-
THE-COUNTER MEDICATIONS AT NO
COST to service members, retirees and
familiy members. These items are available
without a prescription or medical appoint-
ment. These self-care items are comparable
to those available for purchase from retail
stores and include pain relievers, cough
medicine, allergy medication, antibiotic
ointment, lice treatment and much more.
Visit https://munson.tricare.mil/Health-
Services/Pharmacy and scroll down to the
Over-the-Counter Medication Program for
details.

� Service members, retirees, family
members and Department of Defense fed-
eral employees on Fort Leavenworth are EL-
IGIBLE TO USE THE ARMED FORCES
WELLNESS CENTER FOR FREE. This in-
cludes physical fitness testing, body com-
position analysis, stress management,
improving sleep habits and individual
health coaching. You set the goals; the
AFWC staff puts you on the path to achiev-
ing them. Programs are individualized to
address your current needs, motivation and
confidence level. Visit the Fort Leavenworth
AFWC in Eisenhower Hall or call 913-758-
3403 to schedule an appointment. The
health educators are also available to go mo-
bile, taking their class to units or organiza-
tions on post and family readiness groups.
To learn more about AFWC services visit
https://dvidshub .net/r/8wttlf.

What is TRICARE?

TRICARE is the uni-
formed services health
care program for active-
duty service members
(ADSMs), active-duty
family members
(ADFMs), National Guard
and Reserve members
and their family mem-
bers, retirees and retiree
family members, sur-
vivors, and certain for-
mer spouses worldwide.
You may be able to get
care from a military hos-
pital or clinic, a civilian
network of providers off
your post or base, or TRI-
CARE-authorized non-
network providers.
Learn more at
https://www.tricare.mil
/Plans.
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Attention military retirees and any others in TRICARE Region West (this includes Kansas and
Missouri) who pay their TRICARE enrollment fee by recurring credit card, debit card or electronic
funds transfer.

Effective Jan. 1, 2025, the region will switch to a new regional contractor, TriWest. 
Any beneficiaries who pay an enrollment fee or premium by recurring credit card, debit card or

electronic funds transfer must set up payment information with TriWest before Dec. 31, 2024. 
If you don’t act, you’ll risk getting disenrolled. 
Visit for more information  https://www.tricare.mil/west
Enrollment fees paid by allotment from the Defense Finance and Accounting Service will auto-

matically transfer to TriWest.
This does not affect AD and ADFM, or Tricare for Life because those categories do not pay an

enrollment fee.

Photos by Munson Army Health Center Public Affairs

Munson Army Health Center welcomes the two newest physician assistants to Team Munson.
ABOVE LEFT: Kansas-native Mikaela Altis was working as a PA out of state when she learned about a job op-
portunity in the Defense Health Agency at Munson Army Health Center. She said that it was a great fit because
she enjoys caring for families and it allows her to be closer to hers.
ABOVE RIGHT: Capt. Jacob Maechler is originally from Arkansas and comes to MAHC from Tripler Army Med-
ical Center, Honolulu, Hawaii. He first served in the Army as a chemical, biological, radiological and nuclear
(CBRN) officer, before applying and getting selected for the Interservice Physician Assistant Program. IPAP
offers well qualified officers, warrant officers and enlisted soldiers the opportunity to attend PA school.
In line units, physician assistants serve as the primary medical provider to soldiers in battalion- and division-
level units and are responsible for unit medical readiness and training medics. They can also provide health-
care to soldiers, family members and other eligible beneficiaries at military treatment facilities like MAHC.

New Providers

Notice for retirees in TRICARE Region West
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Read all about it — online!

Scan the QR code with your
phone to go directly to 

HTTPS://HOME.ARMY.MIL/
LEAVENWORTH/ABOUT/NEWS
to read/print/download the

Fort Leavenworth Lamp.

HTTPS://HOME.ARMY.MIL/
LEAVENWORTH/ABOUT/NEWS

• News
• Community

Features
• Pet of the

Week
• Upcoming

Events 
• and more!

BONUS!
Printable

“old school”
newspaper layouts 
included with every

story and photo
package!

EDITORIAL OFFICE: 913-684-LAMP
ADVERTISING: 913-684-1702ADVERTISING: 913-684-1702

The Fort Leavenworth Lamp, an FMWR activity, needs sponsors/advertisers
to exist! Please support your local newspaper! Thank you!

E-MAIL: 
ftlvlampeditor
@gmail.com

             


